






To: Milwaukie planning commission 
Re: In support of private tree code 
Date: 11/9/21 
 
I am writing today in support of the development and non development private tree code.  
 
I am a volunteer member of the tree board. Over the last year we have worked with consultants 
to craft and refine the code to meet the unique needs of Milwaukie.  
 
I am also an ISA board certified master arborist with knowledge and experience in tree 
protection and the many constructive alternatives to tree removal.  
 
I want to highlight the importance of protecting healthy trees on private property. 
 
Think back to the heat dome off this past summer. Extreme heat is the most deadly form of 
climate change. Residential trees help to cool homes. Preservation of existing healthy trees on 
private property is a first line of defense against future extreme heat events. 
 
The informational notice sent to all residents in advance of this hearing         states that 
regulation of private trees may affect property values. A well regarded US Forest Service study 
(conducted in Portland) agrees: mature healthy trees increase home values 10-20%. 
 
Our city has set ambitious climate action goals including increasing canopy coverage to 40% 
throughout the city. Currently the city enjoys 23% canopy coverage, yet 80% of trees are 
located on private property.    Regulation of trees on private property can help to meet climate 
action goals which help all of us.  
 
It is important to not conflate regulation with prohibition; the code allows tree removal for a 
number of circumstances, including a provision to allow one healthy tree removal per property 
per year. Regulation is needed as a check to deter excessive and unwarranted removal of 
healthy trees. 
 
We need only look at the events of last week at the Monroe street development to see the need 
for strong development tree code. The Mission park debacle of a few years ago provides even 
stronger evidence that trees need standing protection from development. 
 
Tree protection is not incompatible with development. We need both.   Preservation minded 
arborists have the tools and technology to help builders work around existing trees. As the city 
pursues the important goal of increasing middle housing, we need accompanying tree code to 
compel developers to partner with arborists to protect trees on development sites. 
 
On non development private property the code asks property owners to seek professional 
counsel from a certified arborist and to explain their reasoning for tree removal as part of the 
permit application process. This is a reasonable request, not dissimilar from requirements for 



other types of private property permits. More information is not a bad thing. Professional 
consultation and city review will identify and  facilitate removal of unhealthy trees and ensure 
that healthy trees are retained. 
 
Surely many will have written to oppose the code as government overreach. From my 
perspective as a tree professional, I suggest viewing the code as proactive community support. 
Helping trees helps people. 
 
Thank you, 
Jon Brown 
 
3023 SE Malcolm Street  
Milwaukie Oregon 97222 
 





















From: Jill B
To: Vera Kolias
Subject: Housing and Osrking
Date: Tuesday, November 9, 2021 7:39:50

This Message originated outside your organization.

To the Planning Commission, 

It is vital to allow at least one parking space per living unit. If you disregard  the wishes of
most probably the majority of Milwaukie citizens, and pass the zero parking space per unit,
you are absolutely not serving the city, you are making Milwaukie an undesirable place to
live, not only for property owners, but also for potential renters in the multiple unit
dwellings.  

I beg you to preserve the  quality of life we enjoy in Milwaukie and allow a MINIMUM of
one parking space!

Sincerely,
Jill Bowers
-- 

mailto:tinyjillbo@gmail.com
mailto:KoliasV@milwaukieoregon.gov


From: Aine Seitz McCarthy
To: Milwaukie Planning
Subject: Support!
Date: Tuesday, November 9, 2021 8:37:34

This Message originated outside your organization.

Hi there,
I can’t make the meeting tonight bc I have kiddos but I would like to express my strong
support for protecting and growing trees, and also housing affordability in Milwaukie. I’m an
ardenwald local, on Olsen st .
Thank you for your hard work!
Aine 
-- 
Aine Seitz McCarthy
ainesmccarthy@gmail.com

mailto:ainesmccarthy@gmail.com
mailto:Planning@milwaukieoregon.gov
mailto:ainesmccarthy@gmail.com


From: OCR
To: Vera Kolias
Cc: OCR
Subject: RE: One Half Verse One Parking Spot Requirement
Date: Tuesday, November 9, 2021 9:20:59

From: Bernie Stout <usabs1@nethere.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, November 9, 2021 7:41 AM
To: koliasv@milwaukieor.gov
Cc: OCR <OCR@milwaukieoregon.gov>
Subject: One Half Verse One Parking Spot Requirement

This Message originated outside your organization.

To: City of Milwaukie Oregon

One Half – Verse – One Parking Spot Requirement
Lack of infrastructure – Pavement, sidewalks,
Complete Greenways and Complete Multi-use paths,
and more Buses

If future growth in Milwaukie is going work we need to
Plan Better.

One Half Verse One Parking Spot Requirement will
collide into the lack of infrastructure to support the
goal of getting people out

of their vehicles, gas or electric. We are building out
and not giving the citizens alternatives. The city is
talking about taking out pavement rather than

mailto:OCR@milwaukieoregon.gov
mailto:KoliasV@milwaukieoregon.gov
mailto:OCR@milwaukieoregon.gov


maintaining it. People will be
 
less inclined to bike or walk in that environment.
 
We do not have enough buses in Milwaukie but, we
have no control of that. Get more buses then
consider this.

 
First the city needs to complete the Railroad Avenue
Multi-Use Path from SE 37th up to SE Linwood.
The Kiel Crossing at SE 42nd has completed their
portion and it
looks great. Separate from traffic and much safer
route connecting to the current Clackamas County
Sunnyside Road/Multi-Use improvements (much
wider overpass at Hwy
 
205).  Also install all the features to complete the
Monroe Street Greenway.
 
The Monroe Apartments (started last week),
Milwaukie Market Place, Hill Top, and the Murphy
site are in the center of Milwaukie and are creating
more growth. The impact will be tremendous.
 
Please do not go below one parking space per unit
built.
 
Thank you,
 
Bernie Stout

 



 
 



Renee Moog 
Planning Commission Meeting Nov 9th, 2021 
Public comments to read 
 
Relying on street parking is not a “one-size-fits-all” proposition because parking supply 
and demand varies from one type of street to another. Our code changes need to consider 
hyper-local needs as well as safety and equity issues. 
 
One day last week, my driveway was blocked by two work vehicles. I asked if there was 
a problem and one of the drivers said the gate next door where they had a service call was 
closed and said, “there is literally no place to pull over.”  He couldn’t have said it better – 
“There is literally no place to pull over.” 
 
Future parking needs may shift but currently and in the foreseeable future, on-site parking 
is a critical need to many people and something that should not exclusively be available 
in certain neighborhoods to certain populations based on the type of housing they are able 
to afford. Our code must consider that on-street parking is not an equitable option for all 
units and will need to include distinct modifications for minimum required parking for 
distinct types of streets.  
 
Several commissioners justified eliminating on-site parking requirements based on the 
premise that current on-street parking capacity will accommodate all future parking 
needs. I question this premise and ask that commissioners, city council and the public 
take a more critical and thorough look at the data.   
 
In the October 26th meeting it was stated: 
 
“Milwaukie has 765 buildable lots.  At 3% market absorption rate for getting middle 
housing on new lots, we are (only) looking at 24 new dwellings of middle housing city 
wide.”  
 
I question these numbers: 
 

• By “24 dwellings” did you mean 24 lots or units? Is this per year or over 20 
years? 

• If it’s lots, has the potential number of units that could be developed been 
calculated and considered?  

• Is it possible that the number of identified buildable lots will increase as 
properties are subdivided and middle housing is built on lots that were previously 
single family? 

• Has the reduction of on-street parking supply based on planned street 
improvements been calculated and considered?  

• Have you included the additional parking demand of approximately 1400 new 
units as detailed in November’s Pilot article? (These units aren’t necessarily 
middle housing but more units means more cars and will affect parking supply 
and demand.) 



 
Besides discussing the quantity of on-street parking, have you discussed quality issues 
related to safety, livability, traffic flow due to increased number of parked cars?    

 
And finally, have you discussed equity issues?  By incentivizing housing density near 
transit, minimizing or eliminating on-site parking for middle housing and income-
restricted housing, our policies are effectively driving those with limited housing options 
to forego equitable access to on-site parking. Our community vision puts an emphasis on 
equity issues but proposed policy is not supporting equitable opportunity for all groups. 
 
I would ask that you adequately discuss parking as an integral component of our new 
code before making any recommendations. Please take the time needed to consider a 
wider framework and put forth an equitable, informed and data supported 
recommendation.  Thank you. 
 
 



From: Jay Panagos
To: Vera Kolias
Subject: 1 unit=1parking space
Date: Tuesday, November 9, 2021 10:59:20

This Message originated outside your organization.

Hello,
I believe 1 parking space should be provided for 1 unit. Ideally, in order to control vehicle emissions which affect
our health and planet, alternative modes of transportation should become more prevalent (bikes, scooters, buses,
trains,etc). However, alternative modes of transportation will not always fit the circumstances.

Jay

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:jtpanagos@comcast.net
mailto:KoliasV@milwaukieoregon.gov


From: David Aschenbrenner
To: Vera Kolias
Subject: Planning Commission Comments
Date: Tuesday, November 9, 2021 11:13:07

This Message originated outside your organization.

Dear Planning Commission,
As a citizen of Milwaukie and one that has been involved in Milwaukie for many years, Please
reconsider the parking requirements for middle housing. As you know many of Milwaukie streets are
not built out to a standard that allows for on street parking and in some neighborhood where
parking on street is allowed, there is no space to add more on street parking.
As an example the street I live on, Home Ave., will be adding sidewalks to the west side of the street
which will remove all the present parking that is possible on the west side. The rebuilt street width
will not allow for parking on most of the west side as the street is it will be to narrow to allow
emergency vehicles to access the area if cars are parked on the west side.
 
Milwaukie is not a city that has a  grid network of streets that allows for more places to park.
Milwaukie is not Portland, look at the problems and conflicts that has raised over parking in establish
neighborhoods in Portland.
 
Please reconsider your decisions, Listen to the groups that have spend hours looking into this topic.
There needs to be some off street parking.
 
Thank You for your time on the Planning Commission
 
David Aschenbrenner
11505 SE Home Ave.
Milwaukie, OR
 
Sent from Mail for Windows
 

mailto:Dlasch@comcast.net
mailto:KoliasV@milwaukieoregon.gov
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/hYAhCW6mX6CDLVES6kDVk






























From: sarah@thegardensmith.com
To: Vera Kolias
Subject: Comments on ZA-2021-002 Trees, minimum setbacks, and Parking
Date: Tuesday, November 9, 2021 14:11:36

This Message originated outside your organization.

I applaud the Cities work on improving our tree canopy. I'm concerned
about allowing smaller setbacks in new development, smaller setbacks
leave less room for trees to grow. I'm in favor of a minimum 15 foot
setback and 10 foot side setbacks.
The proposal for zero parking spaces is concerning. While some people
don't need a vehicle, there are many who do. Mobility challenged people
may need parking close to their homes. And public transportation is not
available in many of our neighborhoods. I would like to see one parking
space per dwelling.
Thank you for considering my comments.

--
Sarah Smith
SE Washington St
Milwaukie, OR 97222

mailto:sarah@thegardensmith.com
mailto:KoliasV@milwaukieoregon.gov




From: Milwaukie Planning
To: Vera Kolias
Subject: FW: Tree preservation plan
Date: Tuesday, November 9, 2021 15:29:56

 
 
BRETT KELVER, AICP
Senior Planner
he • him • his
 

From: chinaconsulting@gmail.com <chinaconsulting@gmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, November 9, 2021 3:28 PM
To: Milwaukie Planning <Planning@milwaukieoregon.gov>
Subject: Tree preservation plan
 
This Message originated outside your organization.

My name is David Kohl. I live at 12006 SE McLoughlin Blvd. This is the historic Birekemeir-Sweetland
estate.
I am very much in support of tree preservation and further tree propagation. My family is involved in
forest management in a non-commercial manner.
We engage in woodland maintenance to have healthy forests.
That said, I am curious about hazard trees. How does this change affect forest maintenance for
safety and sustainable growth of other trees?
Thank you,
David W Kohl
 
Sent from Mail for Windows
 

mailto:Planning@milwaukieoregon.gov
mailto:KoliasV@milwaukieoregon.gov
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/hKSWC1wQPwIqAGnuL9y-I


From: Pamela Denham
To: Vera Kolias
Subject: Table 19.605.1 Off-street Parking Requirements
Date: Tuesday, November 9, 2021 15:58:35

This Message originated outside your organization.

Dear Ms Kolias,

I am unhappy to see that the minimum, which is what most developers will do, is zero off
street parking per dwelling unit. 

Milwaukie is not ready for SE Division Street type developments with no parking on site
pushing residents and visitors into the neighborhoods. Our roads are not equipped to handle
all the off street parking, not to mention the impact of residents who own homes in the
area.

Please reconsider table 19.605.1 to at least 1 off street parking spot per dwelling unit.

Pam Denham
Milwaukie

mailto:pamdenham@gmail.com
mailto:KoliasV@milwaukieoregon.gov


From: Gary & Sharon Klein
To: Vera Kolias
Cc: Richard Recker; k1ein23@comcast.net; milwaukierip@gmail.com
Subject: Parking issues in downtown MILWAUKIE
Date: Tuesday, November 9, 2021 18:07:43

This Message originated outside your organization.

﻿MILWAUKIE,
 We are having an issue with parking in downtown MILWAUKIE from time to time.  Also at the same time we are
loosing places to park.  Also new buildings have very reduced internal parking, like Coho Point.  The property that
is now know as Coho Point was originally bought for a future site of a parking structure because MAX (light rail)
was most likely coming to Milwaukie.  Also phase two of Milwaukie Bay Park was being finalized too.  But
because at that time light rail (MAX) was going to stop here, not at Park Avenue as it does now.  So the parking was
reduced in Milwaukie Bay Park to the current numbers that it is now.  The current parking in Milwaukie Bay Park is
Insufficient for that park and especially when phase 3 is completed in the near future.  We (The River Front Board,
which I was part of) thought with the parking structure on McLoughlin Boulevard and Washington Street by
Milwaukie Bay Park, we would have ample parking.  Plus at that time before McLoughlin Boulevard was redone it
had parking in downtown Milwaukie area on both sides of the street.
Then it all changed!  McLoughlin Boulevard now has NO Parking in the down town area. Now Coho Point is not a
parking structure.  Coho Point is getting an over size structure (by Milwaukie code standards) with very very limited
parking.
 Things (parking areas) are not going right and folks in homes, condos and apartments around The Historic
MILWAUKIE neighborhood are loosing out.  Businesses in Milwaukie may be loosing customers too.  Things need
to change before we are a ghost town with a parking problem.

MILWAUKIE Historic 2nd generation home owner,
Gary E. Klein
Sent from my iPhone

mailto:k1ein23@comcast.net
mailto:KoliasV@milwaukieoregon.gov
mailto:recker.richard@gmail.com
mailto:/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=72f1b45af9644351b1b27a5b74ad085b-Guest_269fa
mailto:milwaukierip@gmail.com


From: Steve Klingman
To: Milwaukie Planning
Subject: Enhanced Rules for Tree Removal
Date: Tuesday, November 9, 2021 18:30:14

This Message originated outside your organization.

There are lots of things to consider here.  My main concern is that where there are trees, no matter what size, that are
a nuisance or a danger, the homeowner is allowed to remove them without penalty.  Certainly the cost of removal,
assuming they are the homeowner's property, will be their responsibility.  But there should be no kind of a penalty.

Also, there should be a consideration for tree removal in a place where there are a plethora of trees.  

THanks. 

-- 
Steve Klingman
National Design Advisor
Presentation Design Group
steve.k@pdgdesign.net
541.556.9376 (direct)
541.344..0857 (studio -not currently used due to COVID)
www.pdgdesign.net
www.giftmap.com

mailto:steve.k@pdgdesign.net
mailto:Planning@milwaukieoregon.gov
mailto:steve.k@pdgdesign.net
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/RX6dCn58j5smZ2RfNoaDa
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/eO2hCo27k2CvVRyu6rbWG









